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The Honorable Matt Cartwright
United States House of Representatives
1419 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Cartwright, 

I write in support of the Organ Donor Clarification Act of 2016, legislation to cut bureaucratic red tape to better encourage organ donation.

Our nation faces an alarming organ shortage. Twenty-two people die every day because they cannot get a transplant and the donor wait list is more than 121,000 people long. Depending on the organ, wait lists can be up to ten years long, past the point a patient can survive.  Not only does this lead to a loss of life, but this also drains Medicare and other social service funds, placing a burden on taxpayers. 

The Organ Donor Clarification Act addresses this shortage by allowing for the creation of pilot programs in order to test the promotion of organ donation through non-cash incentives. It should be noted that this legislation has no budgetary impact, it solely authorizes the creation of programs, which must be approved through the normal process. 

In addition, this legislation clarifies that certain reimbursements, such as travel or medical care expenses do not constitute “valuable consideration.” Under current law, organ donors are prohibited from receiving any valuable consideration in exchange for their donation. This is meant to prevent individuals from selling their organs but also serves as a disincentive for otherwise prospective donors because they are prohibited from being reimbursed for common expenses. 

Each transplant can save an average of $745,000 in medical costs, of which 75 percent of the savings is to taxpayers.  Additionally, a patient who has received a kidney transplant has an added 10-15 years when compared to those who remain on dialysis. If the supply of transplant kidneys increased, taxpayers could save more than $5.5 billion per year in medical costs. 

It is critical that we address the nation’s organ donation shortage. Doing so will save both lives and taxpayer dollars. I encourage all members of Congress to co-sponsor and support this important legislation. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]To co-sponsor this legislation or receive more information please contact Jeremy Marcus at 202-225-5546 or at Jeremy.marcus@mail.house.gov 

Onward,
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Grover G. Norquist
President, Americans for Tax Reform
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